
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
September 4, 2002 
 
President Cheryl Baugh called the meeting to order at 6:57 p.m. 
August minutes were not available to read. 
Treasurer Jim Mueller provided a treasurer’s report and commented that the club will be 

filing its first tax return ever for the year 2002. 
 
Old Business 
 
The August event was a huge success.   We had a record number of participants for 

regular series events.   IceBreaker still holds the record for the most drivers.  The 
courses were both very fast.  Thanks to Keith Olsen and David Mills for the 
course designs.   

Bonnie Mueller stated that Lorin Wamsley’s idea to meet with course workers at their 
positions and explain their duties to them was well worth the time. 

 
New Business 
 
Jim Mueller stated that he is handling all of the insurance issues with the Roseburg site 

and that everything is a go at this time. 
Pat Ezard will be purchasing an air compressor for club usage by the next event. 
Circuit breakers need repair on the red generator. 
Pat Ezard volunteered to perform the maintenance on the generators in the off season so 

the club does not have to pay to have the work performed. 
Jim and Bonnie Mueller will be hauling the timing trailer to Roseburg for the next event. 
Arlie Cooper volunteered to haul the registration trailer. 
A special rate has been established at the Sleep Inn, Inn and Suites in Roseburg for our 

event.  Be sure to mention you are with EESCC to receive the discounted rate.  
Tim Steck has listed the hotel information on the website. 

Possible sites for 2003 Events: 
IceBreaker will be held at Monaco. 
Coca-Cola will be available for some events. 
Cheryl Baugh is talking with Valley River Center as a possible site. 
Cheryl Baugh stated that she will check into the use of Linn-Benton Community College 

parking lots, however, the club was turned down in previous years. 
Portland may be using a site at the Corvallis airport.  Cheryl Baugh will look into getting 

this site for our usage as well. 
Willamette Pass is under construction at this time, however, we are invited back.   
Coos Bay is available as a possible site. 
Pat Ezard made a motion to order 50 long sleeve t-shirts for trophy eligible persons.  

They would be distributed at the Roseburg event.  Motion was seconded by 
Cheryl Baugh.  Motion passed. 



Additional t-shirts will be ordered and given out at the banquet.  They will also be 
available for purchase.  T-shirts will be sold at cost and the color options will be 
grey and a few white. 

Set-up for the Roseburg event will start at 4:30 on Friday, September 28th.  Tim Steck 
and Jim and Bonnie Mueller requested that all available persons be there to help. 

The year-end banquet will be held Saturday, November 9th at the Eugene Hilton.  Pre-
registration will be available within a couple of weeks on-line and a registration 
form will be included in the October newsletter. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m.  
 
 


